MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

Executive Board

August 13, 2007

South Charleston Public Library

I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Chair Eva McGuire. Those in attendance were board members Eva McGuire, Suzette Lowe, Judy Gunsaulis, Peggy Turnbull, Brian Raitz, Danny McMillion, Cherie Davis, Emilee Seese, and Vicky Terry. Also attending were Tammy Richards, Johnnie King, Kim Moore, and Susan Mischler.

II. Minutes

Cherie moved, with Brian seconding, that the minutes of the July meeting be approved as presented. Motion carried.

III. Committee Reports

A. Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry

Vicky reported that a cataloging committee meeting will be held on August 13, 2007. Due to the WVLC upgrade project, Heather Campbell was unable to complete planned training sessions, but they will be rescheduled for October or November.

B. Circulation Committee – Emilee Seese

Emilee reported that no meeting of the circulation committee has been held. There has been a problem with holds which will be addressed later in this meeting. There seems to be a problem with using the ptype 250 for interlibrary loans, so it has been moved to “unused.” Each library will then use its own ILL ptype.

C. Education Committee – Danny McMillion

There has been no meeting of the committee. Danny reported that Raleigh County will be holding a training session to which everyone is invited to attend. The agenda will include book repair, new Appalachian children’s materials, and what to do before calling the technician. The WV Library Commission has approved the session for staff development. 

Danny also stated that a meeting of the committee will be called soon in order to address the training manual.

D. OPAC Committee – Brian Raitz

Brian stated that he had done no more research on adding book jackets to the OPAC, but that we would have to go to the Innovative product, “webpac,” in order for individual libraries to have book jackets. There have been problems reported on the Innovative Users Group with the webpac.  Brian reported that he will have to work with technician, Tammy Richards, on any wording changes on the patron interface.

IV. Old Business

A. Summers County School Project

Judy Gunsaulis and Myra Ziegler met with Summers High School’s librarian. The school is going to join the MLN as part of Summers County and will just use different location codes beginning with “sc”. The school is willing to accept Summers County Library’s holidays and loan rules. The system is set up but nothing has been added yet. There are some issues that still need to be worked out, but a spirit of cooperation is evident. The school library is also willing to interlibrary loan materials, as well.

B. Wood County School Project 

Brian reported that the details are worked out. He will set up the patron records and test them and hopes the project will be in effect in the next couple of weeks. He will use a separate branch location for the school delivery project. There will not be items associated with it because the location is not scoped.

C. Book Covers for OPAC

Brian is still researching this topic.

D. Re-Indexing Project Update

Eva stated that she mistakenly thought the project had already started. The project is in Innovative’s hands now. Eva has been in touch with Katja Moos, the sales representative for Innovative, who says it might take up to three weeks before the re-indexing will begin. She will let Tammy know. The “down time” for the system during the process is unknown at this time, but everyone will be given ample warning.

E. Renewal Option

On the statistical reports, the “renewals” are now separated from the regular circulation count.

F. Claims Return

The issue with “claims return” involves taking it off the patron record if the item is recovered. At this time, this is not possible. This will need to go to the Circulation Committee for review. Everyone was reminded not to add any more information to the text of claims return or to the “in transit” note field.

G. New Book Fixed Field

New book has been added as an “item/OPAC” message. Brian says it is still a problem. The northern group (NORLN) uses new book as a location code. More investigation will be undertaken.

H. Encore and Other Products

On Friday, October 12, 2007, Katja Moos, the sales representative from Innovative, will come to demonstrate some of the new products. Encore costs approximately $8000. The following people, along with the Board, will be invited to the demonstration: J. D. Waggoner and Karen Goff from the WVLC, board members from NORLN, Tammy Richards, Larry Arnold, and representatives from Marshall University and Fairmont Library.

V. New Business

A. Request for OPAC Z39.50 Link

The WVLC has asked to be included on the MLN’s remote library links for downloading cataloging records. Judy moved, with Emilee seconding, that the WVLC be added on the condition that they reciprocate and add the MLN to the remote sites of the WVLC. The location would be listed directly under the Library of Congress link. Motion carried.

B. Problem with Holds

There still seems to be a problem with patrons from other libraries being able to place holds on libraries outside their scope. This will be investigated.

A question arose as to what takes precedence: the bib level hold or the item level hold. The date entered is supposed to determine which takes effect first. 

Everyone was reminded that if there are any problems, details and examples are to be sent to Tammy. Also, everyone is to leave the problem as is until Tammy works with Innovative to fix it. 

C. Other

Judy Gunsaulis expressed appreciation to Brian for his e-mails explaining the issues with renewals statistics and then following up with the solution.

VI. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 11:00. The next meeting will be Friday, October 12 at South Charleston Public Library.

